
RESOLUTION NO. R15- 102

A RESOLUTION AWARDING THE BID AND AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR
TO SIGN AN AGREEMENT WITH TRI STATE TRUCK AND EQUIPMENT
FOR THE PURCHASE OF A SOLID WASTE ROLL-OFF TRUCK FOR THE

CITY OF LAUREL' S PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT.

WHEREAS, the City of Laurel needs a new solid waste roll-off truck for its Public
Works Department; and

1

WHEREAS, the City of Laurel complied with its procurement policy and Montana Law
by utilizing a competitive bid process to ensure the garbage truck purchased is in the best interest
of the City in both quality and price; and

WHEREAS, Tri State Truck and Equipment was the lowest qualified bidder; and

WHEREAS, the lowest bid was for$ 156, 154.00.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Laurel,
Montana,

That the Mayor is authorized to sign an agreement with Tri State Truck and Equipment
the purchase of the roll-off truck at a price of$ 156, 154.00.

Introduced at a regular meeting of the City Council on October 6, 2015, by Council
Member Herr

PASSED and APPROVED by the City Council of the City of Laurel this
6th

day of

October, 2015.

APPROVED by the Mayor this
6th

day of October, 2015.
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RECOMENDATION

TO: Heidi Jensen, CAO

FROM:   Kurt Markegard, Director of Public Works

Shirley Ewan, City Clerk Treasurer
Cc: Matt Wheeler, Maintenance Superintendent

SUBJECT:      Bid for a New Solid Waste Roll-Off Truck

DATE:    September 28, 2015

Heidi,

The Public Works Department requested to purchase a new solid waste roll off truck in this
year' s budget.  Bids were solicited on September 10th and 17th with the closing of bids on the 24th
in the Laurel Outlook and the Billings Times. The City received two bids from two businesses.

I STATE TRUCK CENTER TRI STATE TRUCK AND EQUIPMENT

162, 176. 50 for a Freightliner 156, 154.00 for a Volvo

Matt Wheeler and Fran Schweigert went over the truck bids to make sure they closely meet the
specifications in the bid documents. Fran Schweigert and Justin Baker went to TRI STATE
TRUCK AND EQUIPMNET last Friday and looked over a Volvo truck to follow up and make
sure that the low bid for the Volvo would work for the City of Laurel.

The current year budget for a Roll Off Truck is $ 170,000 and both bids came in under budget.

It is our recommendation to award TRI STATE TRUCK AND EQUIPMENT with the low bid of
156, 154. 00 as the supplier,of the new Roll Off truck.
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